
JUNE-AUGUST 2023

Greetings from the Montaño family! 
Great news from Hermosillo, Sonora. 
We hope that all of our supporting 
churches had a fruitful season of 
ministry! 

JUNE 
During the month of June much of our 
summer ministry started. We had many 
activities to keep the people busy in the 
work of the Lord. We had our School 
graduation. It was a blessing to have 7 
graduate to junior high and 3 graduate 
on to highschool. .  We also had a parent 
conference which had a  practical lesson 
for parenting. We use that to be a 

blessing to our church member but 
also a way to invite lost people with 
the hopes of leading them to Christ.  
 Another Highlight of June 
was our Bible institute graduation. 
We had two graduates. We are very 
excited as to  the future of those 
graduates. One is preparing to do a 
survey trip to a town in the south 
part of Mexico to scout a city to 
plant a church. The other is planning 
to be a missionary. One of the most 
exciting things is to see people saved 
and then train for the ministry. 

JULY  
 We had  our VBS and our Youth 
Confrence. In our vacation Bible School 

we had over 80 children 
come. We had over 30 accept 
Jesus as Savior. We are 
thankful that many visiting 
families attended for the 
closing services on Sunday. 
For our Youth conference we 
had over 90 teens come.  
Many decisions were made 
for Christ. Our goal for this 
conference is to help 
christian teens have 
boldness to live for Christ.  

 Also in the month of July we 
had a soul winning training for those 
who wanted to learn how to witness to 
Jehovah’s Witnesses. We want our 
people to know how they can defend the 
faith among many cults that are very 
strong in our area.  

AUGUST 
The month of August was another 
month of ministry activities. I was able 
to preach a youth Confrence in Tabasco, 
Mexico which is a state in the south part 
of Mexico. This is a blessing as it also 
opens opportunities to be a blessing to 
other churches.  
 My wife and I were able to 
participate in a couples retreat for a 
supporting church in Long Beach. What 
an honor for us to be able to teach others 
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about the christian marriage.  Maggie 
and I feel so blessed that the Lord 
would allow us to be used in that 
way.  

Thank you again for all your prayers, 
hopefully this summer report is 
blessing.  

Prayer needs: 
1.Wisdom in ministry during these 
times. / *Asking for special prayer for 
our christian school ministry. Please 
remember to pray for the teachers 
and students in this important 
ministry.  
2. Our spiritual life/ Boldness in 
witnessing- seeing souls saved 

3. Blessing the 
“Gideons Army” as 
they give by faith to 
a new property or 
land. 
4. Prayer for a new 
church van, we 
have one but we 
can use more for 
our teen activities 
and routs. 
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